
School Community Council - 02/14/2023
 

Today’
Agenda 

1. Welcome 
*Mrs. Foht and Mrs. Peery
2. SCC Business (Minutes from last month) – Motion to approve 
*https://canyon.nebo.edu/content/school-community-council
*Motion to Approve: Mary Offrett
*Second: Tachelle Johnson
3. Review current Programs and Activities – discussion
*Please see attachment below
4. Fundraising night - In and Out - Wed., March 8
*5:00 – 9:00 p.m. We hope everybody is able to support our Fundraiser! 
5. Yearbook info - $10 - preorder online
6. School play - March 20th and 21st 
7. PTA Info, if any
*Teacher Appreciation week is coming  
*Looking to fund radKIDS
*Daddy Daughter Dance? Is this something we can implement?
*Grandparent Lunch? Is this something we can implement?
Mrs. Peery will discuss these options with the staff and report back with their thoughts. 
8.     Questions or Concerns

                                                            Ongoing items:

Field trips:  
3rd/4th: March 1st – BYU Gymnastics
5th Grade – March 29th: Biz Town 

Classroom Media:  
Preschool: 3 little pigs - Disney symphony version on YouTube, 3 bears - giggle box version on YouTube
2nd Grade: Because of Winn Dixie
5th Grade: Snowball Express, Disney: US President's, Monster University
Motion to Approve: Tashelle Johnson
Second: Mary Offrett

Assemblies:  
February 13, 2023 - UTAH Pops Storyteller

Upcoming Events:



February 14th: Valentine’s Day
February 20st: President’s Day – NO SCHOOL! 
February 27th – March 3th: Teacher Appreciation Week
March 7th - Spring Pictures

March 8th and 9thh: SEP Conferences
March 10th: NO School (P/C Comp day)
March 17th: St. Patrick’s Day
March 22nd - No School - Teacher development day

Council Members: Julie Peery (Principal), Danika Foht (SCC Facilitator),  Jodi Geis (Teacher Rep.), Chad 
Gwilliam (Parent), Mary Offrett (Parent), Tashelle Johnson (Parent), and Michael Fong (Parent). Guests: 
Megan Langford, Rachel Nelson

Motion to Adjourn: Tashelle Johnson
Second: Mary Offrett

Our Next Meeting
March 14, 2023
April 11, 2023



Teacher & Student Success Act Plan Summary of Programs/Activities Not Included in Plan 
School Name: Canyon Elementary 2022-2023

Program/Activity Brief Explanation
Art Gallery We will line our hallways with special pieces of art students complete during their 

weekly art class and it will be available for parents and guests to view during our 
week of parent conferences in March.

Fiesta Days Rodeo Reading 
Challenge

This is our 6th year participating and partnering with SF city and the Rodeo to 
encourage student reading. Each grade level has one boy and one girl win a set of 
rodeo tickets for all those who meet the challenge. In addition our top boy and girl 
receive a cowboy hat, pair of wranglers, and cowboy boots. This year we have all 
our students participating and look forward to another successful year

Freedom Walk Fifth graders get to honor a Veteran relative (if possible) with a photo and write-
up. These are displayed on a large poster, along with other Spanish Fork 
elementary schools at Canyon View Park. The event is sponsored by the Spanish 
Fork Veterans and students get to learn about our freedoms and other patriotic 
symbols and practices from local Veterans themselves. Hall monitors Students 
apply in May to be a H

Hall monitors Students apply in May to be a Hall Monitor. These 5th graders arrive to school 
early (at 8:25), wear a yellow vest, and stand in assigned high traffic areas in the 
hallways to help students remember to walk in the hallways and head to class 
between 8:30 and 8:40

Junior Achievement and BIZ 
Town

Financial literacy lessons are taught each 1st - 5th grade classroom (1st - 4th with 
volunteers and 5th from the classroom teacher). Students learn about wants and 
needs and basic finances aligning with their grade level social student’s curriculum. 
5th graders culminate their learning and the experience with BIZ town, a chance to 
plan, organize and run a mini business for a day in Orem.

Lunch buddies Each fourth grade student has the opportunity to serve as a lunch buddy for the 
students in the Essential Elements Class. Just as fifth graders take turns serving as 
lunch workers, a few students each day accompany EEC students to lunch, help 
encourage them while they eat and then play specifically with them during their 
lunch recess.

NOVA Fifth grade students receive training from a local police officer using the NOVA 
curriculum (Nurturing youth to seek out positive Opportunities, internalize good 
Values, and to accept Accountability for their choices in life). Students receive once 
a week lessons for ten weeks and then “graduate” with knowledge relating to the 
Nova principles as well as a relationship with local law enforcement. 
https://novaprinciples.com/about-the-n-o-v-a-principles-foundation/

Peer Tutors 4th grade students could apply to be a peer tutor in our Essential Elements Class 
(EEC) with students who have special needs. The students miss one planning time 
class a week (not p.e.) to instead go to the EEC class and help students with their 
academic learning and activities. *This has not been implemented yet this year due 
to class dynamics and needs but hope to return in 2023/24.

PTA We have a very supportive PTA here at Canyon who help organize and run the 
following events (among others): a themed Ribbon Week (Red-Healthy Choices, 
Green-Safety, White-technology safety), book fairs (books provided to library and 
classrooms); a school wide fundraiser (varies), Literacy Month, Teacher 
Appreciation week, Reflections contest, Dudes and Doughnuts, Art Gallery week 

https://novaprinciples.com/about-the-n-o-v-a-principles-foundation/


and more. Each year they grant funds to our school that addresses a school need 
that we try to match with school and district funds to meet the designated school 
need.

Quarterly reward activities At the end of each term, the school (and/or grade levels) will have a reward 
activity for students who have received three or less think sheets for that term. 
These can be school wide or grade level activities. This year the school activities 
have been a field trip to a movie theater to watch a movie, a BMX bike assembly, 
and the field/water day at the end of the year

RAD Kids RAD Kids Personal Safety and empowerment is a program that has previously been 
done in 3rd grade for an hour a week per class. We have and maintain two RAD 
certified trainers, one parent and one school employee (our librarian). This year, 
3rd (and 4th as well due to missing it last year with COVID restrictions) graders will 
be invited to participate in a weeklong experience during the month of June on a 
voluntary basis. Students pay an afterschool program fee to help sustain the costs 
of running the program. Visit www.radkids.org for more information.

School Choir 4th and 5th grade students can participate in our once a week, after school choir. 
Students do two performances for parents (one in December and one in May) as 
well as perform for students at the school and for other special occasions.

School Play This year we are implementing a school play - Disney Kids “Lion King.” It is a 30 
minute version of the actual play. Auditions were held for 3rd - 5th graders and all 
students who auditioned will get to participate. It will be shown with two 
performances for the school and two night time performances for families.

Service Learning We look to provide service learning experiences for our students. Our student 
council helps arrange some annual school wide service activities each year. We 
partnered with Tabitha’s Way, a local Utah food bank in our community and 
collected non-perishable items for families in need. The council also sponsors a 
“friend shipping lunch” periodically for students recommended by classroom 
teachers who need an extra supportive boost from peers.

Student Council We have student council applications, elections, and have 10 students serve each 
year. Mrs. Larsen and Ms. Beckham are our council advisors. The students attend a 
yearly conference at BYU, and help with spirit weeks, the food drive, assembly 
kick-offs, PTA events, and the book fair. They also help with daily announcements 
and model Canyon Track behaviors.


